## NATIONAL POSTAL MAIL HANDLERS UNION



Paul V. Hogrogian - National President Kevin P. Tabarus - Secretary-Treasurer

## 2025 Contract Update #10

## NPMHU TELECONFERENCE FOR LOCAL UNIONS SET FOR WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2025

2025 No. 10 – September 23, 2025

You are reading the tenth Contract Update produced and distributed by the NPMHU during the course of 2025 negotiations. These updates, along with the Union's magazine and monthly bulletins, will keep Mail Handlers throughout the country informed and involved in the issues raised during this round of bargaining.

National President Paul Hogrogian and National Secretary-Treasurer Kevin Tabarus will hold a national teleconference with representatives of the Contract Administration Department and all NPMHU Local Union Presidents to discuss developments in ongoing contract negotiations between the NPMHU and the U.S. Postal Service over the terms of their 2025 National Agreement.

The nationwide telephone call with Local Presidents from all thirtysix Local Unions will be held at 2:00 p.m. (eastern standard time) on September 24, 2025. Details about the teleconference has been sent separately to all Local Presidents.

Should a settlement be reached in the coming days or weeks, it will be subject to a ratification vote by all members, conducted in accordance with procedures adopted by the National Executive Board.

## PLEASE POST!!!

June Harris Vice President Central Region

John A. Gibson Vice President Eastern Region

Dan St. Marie Vice President Northeastern Region John (JR) Macon Vice President Southern Region

Don Sneesby Vice President Western Region